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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

 
Dear Students and Families: 
  
The past few weeks at WGSS have been very eventful. As you know, we hosted our 
first set of parent-teacher interviews for the school year. We appreciate all the families 
that were able to come to WGSS and connect with our teachers about student learning. 
Our staff really appreciate the opportunity to connect with families and I am hopeful that 
families found the opportunity to be a helpful one also. As always, if you ever have 
questions or concerns about your child’s learning you can reach out to your child’s 
teacher at any time. 
  
Next Wednesday we will be hosting our Fall Music Concert. Next Thursday we will be 
hosting our Remembrance Day assemblies. Our student and staff team have done a 
wonderful job of putting together an assembly that will honour our veterans and the 
sacrifices that they have made. The following website has a number of resources that 
might be helpful in terms of honouring our Veterans. 
    
Thursday of next week is National Indigenous Veterans Day. This is a day of 
remembrance and commemoration of the contributions of Indigenous veterans in WWI, 
WWII, as well as the Korean War. National Indigenous Veterans Day began in Winnipeg 
in 1994 when Indigenous veterans were not previously recognized in Remembrance 
Day activities and is now celebrated in many communities across Canada. Over 12,000 
Indigenous people are estimated to have volunteered in all three wars, including 7,000 
First Nations members, and approximately 300 died during these conflicts. To learn 
more about our Indigenous Veterans, please see below: 
  

• Canadian Indigenous Veterans 
• Forgotten Warriors documentary 
• Right to Play Website 

 
This past week we hosted our Graduation Assessments where grade 10 and 12 
students wrote the Provincial Literacy Assessment, for their respective grade levels. We 
appreciate all the work of our staff who help students to prepare for these assessments. 
In addition, we appreciate the cooperation of our students and staff as we know that 
while the assessments are happening in the library, it is not accessible to students and 
staff as it normally is. 
 
  

https://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/remembrance
https://www.veterans.gc.ca/eng/remembrance/people-and-stories/indigenous-veterans
https://www.nfb.ca/film/forgotten_warriors/
https://righttoplay.ca/en-ca/national-offices/national-office-canada/whats-new/honouring-indigenous-veterans-this-national-aboriginal-veterans-day/
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Of course, yesterday was Halloween! It was fantastic to see so many students and staff 
dressed up and enjoying the Halloween spirit. Thanks to our student council who hosted 
the annual costume competition! Huge thanks to our students who for the most part 
made great choices around Halloween costumes to ensure that costumes were 
respectful and appropriate while continuing to cultivate the spirit of Halloween. 
 
I wish you all a wonderful weekend. 
 

Mr. Jeremy Lyndon 
 
Proud Principal 
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Halloween 2024 
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MORE CELEBRATIONS… 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

 
Tuesday, November 5 Dry Grad meeting @ 6:30PM in WGSS Library 
Thursday, November 7 Remembrance Day Assembly 
Friday, November 8 Design and Assessment Day, students do not attend 
Monday, November 11 Remembrance Day, school closed 
Tuesday, November 12 PAC meeting @ 7PM in WGSS Library 
 

 
It is a long-standing tradition for schools to support our veterans and the efforts of 
the Royal Canadian Legion. Once again this year, our school will be receiving a poppy 
for every student and distributing them to classes. We will continue to collect funds this 
year in support of the Legion’s Poppy Campaign but kindly ask students and their families 
to donate online via School Cash Online: https://sd35.schoolcashonline.com/. Please 
do not send cash or cheques with your child to school. If you need assistance accessing 
School Cash Online, please contact the school office. 
  
We appreciate your generosity. As always, our school is committed to educating our 
community about the meaning of the poppy and Remembrance Day. 
 
VIBRANT PHOTO 
 
We are happy to provide your students and their parents with three upcoming photo 
session options: 
 
Grad family photo session-grad can where full cap and gown and get pictures take with 
their entire family 
or 
Grad friendship photos- groups up to 15  
 
It you are interested in either or both sessions please book on the link below. You will 
also find photo samples and full instructions with this link. 
https://form.jotform.com/Vibrant_Photos/NOV_2024_Grad_Special_Photo_Session 
 
School day photo session for anyone student that missed or would like retakes. This 
photo session is not for grad photos. Please click on the link below to register.  
https://form.jotform.com/Vibrant_Photos/November_9th_Studio_Retake_Photos 
 
  

https://legion.ca/home
https://sd35.schoolcashonline.com/
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fform.jotform.com%2FVibrant_Photos%2FNOV_2024_Grad_Special_Photo_Session&data=05%7C02%7CASargeant%40sd35.bc.ca%7C0d5bcb3d3cbc488796e908dcf2d42b0f%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6a7ba15c2a4bb24%7C0%7C0%7C638652240421925053%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2F6tD3Hb3KyyFdcn%2B6FrtLEtqy8vxgwa%2B2jT3muQkomU%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fform.jotform.com%2FVibrant_Photos%2FNovember_9th_Studio_Retake_Photos&data=05%7C02%7CASargeant%40sd35.bc.ca%7C0d5bcb3d3cbc488796e908dcf2d42b0f%7Cfcabfaaef80a4f74b6a7ba15c2a4bb24%7C0%7C0%7C638652240421947469%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BmYShWl5uM9nLULxR8ELxqSAkEUjOUCA%2BcrLHQvLgCA%3D&reserved=0
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GATOR ATHLETICS 

Last week, the Cross 
Country Team competed in 
the EVAA Championships 
in Aldergrove. All our 
athletes raced hard and 
represented WGSS well. 
We had ten runners place in 
the top 10 for their division 
and the Grade 8 Boys and 
Senior Girls Teams both 
won first place banners! The 
Senior Girls and Boys 
Teams along with Abby S., 
Xavier S., and Jonathan P. 
will be competing at the 
Provincial Championships 
this Saturday in Vancouver. 
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We are so very PROUD of our Gator swimmers who had some very strong results this 
past weekend as they competed at the BCSS Eastern Fraser Valley Zone Swim Meet. A 
few of our swimmers have earned a spot at the BC Swim Provincials!  
 
The following swimmers have placed at Provincials in individual events: Sammi B. (50 
free and 100 free), Peiliang W. (50 back), Oleh K. (100 breast 200 IM), Danny P. (100 fly, 
200 IM), and Niko Z. (50 breast, 100 IM). Also, Swimmers who competed in the following 
relays have made it to Provincials: B Mixed 200 IM Relay, B Mixed 200 m Free Relay, 
Open Mixed 200 m Free Relay, and Open Boys 200m Free Relay. 
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INFORMATION ABOUT SCHOOL STATUS DURING INCLEMENT WEATHER 

 
Snow closures and power outages are an annual occurrence in the Langley School 
District. So, where do you go to get information about the status of schools during periods 
of inclement weather? If you are able to access the internet via computer or smartphone, 
current information about Langley schools can be accessed on all school websites 
or www.sd35.bc.ca. Updates are also posted to X (formerly Twitter) @LangleySchools 
and Facebook at www.facebook.com/langleyschooldistrict. If you don't have internet 
connectivity but your phone is working, call a relative or friend in an area that has not 
been affected by the storm and ask them to check the district website for you. Local radio 
stations are also informed of school status in Langley. Tune in to CKWX 1130AM, CKNW 
980AM, Country Radio 107.1FM, Pulse 107.7 or CBC 690AM or 88.1FM for updates. 
  
Please note that Langley District schools are all considered 'open' until a decision to close 
is required. Decisions on school closures are usually made by 6:30am. As always, it is a 
parent's decision whether to send their child to school based on safety and individual 
circumstances. If you feel it is unsafe for you or your child to travel to or attend an open 
school for any reason, please keep your child home and report an absence to the school. 
 
 
  

http://www.sd35.bc.ca/
http://www.facebook.com/langleyschooldistrict
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PAC MESSAGE 

Hello and Happy Friday from your WGSS PAC! 
 
We held our second PAC meeting of the year on Tuesday, October 8, and were happy to 
see more parents join us this time. PAC meetings are open to every parent or guardian 
of a WGSS student. Whether your child is in Grade 8 or Grade 12, we would love to see 
you there and hear your concerns.  
 
The PAC Executive is currently preparing for the November meeting, at which we will be 
presenting funding requests to be voted on. Every high school annually receives funds 
from the BC Gaming Commission, which are disbursed by the PAC and used for 
extracurricular activities, Funding Request forms went out to student clubs and teachers 
at the end of September. The PAC Executive vets the requests for eligibility (the use of 
gaming funds is tightly regulated and not all requests are eligible), and eligible requests 
will be presented at the November meeting for attending parents to vote on. This is 
probably the most fun meeting of the year - it’s wonderful to see what our student clubs, 
athletic teams, and various teaching departments envision for the growth and benefit of 
our students. We’d love to see as many of you as possible on November 12 at 7 pm in 
the library. Come and let your vote count! 
 
The PAC is also starting to think about succession planning. Every member of the 
Executive is also “graduating” this year - our children are either in Grade 12 or the 
positions are ineligible for another term, which means we need an entirely new set of 
parents to volunteer to run the PAC next year. We’d love to have a plan in place for who 
is going to take over from us. The position of Treasurer especially requires some advance 
planning and training for whoever is going to take over, and we are all here to help to 
ensure a smooth transition.  
 
Having said that, the position of District PAC Representative is currently open, and we 
would love to see it filled as soon as possible. The District PAC meets once a month on 
a Thursday at 7 pm. Meetings alternate between in-person at the School District office 
and virtual, and the DPAC rep then attends the next PAC meeting to report on what’s 
happening in the district. If you think you might be interested, please email us at 
contact.wgsspac@gmail.com. 
 
  

mailto:contact.wgsspac@gmail.com
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Finally, we’d like to ask you again to donate to your PAC. Our fundraising flyer is attached. 
Every penny helps us raise money for things we can’t use Gaming Commission funds for, 
primarily student scholarships. No amount is too small, and we very much appreciate your 
help.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Your WGSS PAC 
 
Find us on Facebook/ Meta as “WGSS PAC”, or on our website: wgsspac.ca, or email us 
at contact.wgsspac@gmail.com. 
 
Here are the dates for PAC Meetings for the 2024 – 2025 school year.  

• November 12  
• December – no meeting  
• January 14  
• February 11  
• March – no meeting  
• April 8  
• May 13  
• June 10 (Regular PAC Meeting and Annual General Meeting)  

  

mailto:contact.wgsspac@gmail.com
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DRY GRAD 2025 NEWS 

 
We encourage all parents/guardians of Grade 12 students to attend and learn how you 
can help and get involved in organizing a great and safe event for the Grads of 2025!  
You can also find us on Facebook at Walnut Grove Secondary Dry Grad 2025. 
All meetings will be held in the WGSS Library from 6:30-7:30PM 
Tuesday, November 5  
Tuesday, December 3  
Tuesday, January 7  
Tuesday, January 28 
Tuesday, February 18  
Tuesday, March 11  
Future Meeting dates will be determined.  
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